FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS REGARDING OUR MINORITY LAW INTERNSHIPS

1. What is the purpose of this program?  In its efforts to further diversity in the legal profession in Evansville, the EBA has implemented a minority clerkship/internship summer program for law students and college students interested in a career in the law and interested in working in Evansville for the summer.

2. How do I see the resumes of interested students?  Simply contact Susan Vollmer at susan@evvbar.org, and she can forward you all resumes submitted by students interested in applying for the program.
3. What do I do if I find a resume I am interested in?  You contact the student directly and conduct your own interview or evaluation process in order to determine if this is a candidate that you would like to hire.
4. I have a minority clerkship/internship candidate I would like to hire, what do I do next?  Contact Susan Vollmer at susan@evvbar.org prior to April 15, 2011.  Let the Subcommittee know the name of the student you are interested in hiring and the amount of money that you are requesting to fund your clerkship/internship.
5. I would like to hire a minority clerk/intern for the summer, how much money should I request?  The EBA clerkship/internship funds are paid directly to the employer and can be used for a variety of reasons to support a summer clerk/intern.  In the past, employers have requested funds in order to pay housing costs for a student for the summer, or for partial or full reimbursement of the student’s pay paid by the employer.
6. I’m afraid I won’t have enough work to keep a student busy full time this summer, what should I do?  Consider sharing a clerk or intern with another employer, or offer an internship on a part-time basis only.
7. I would like to participate, but what if I don’t have the time to supervise or train an intern?  While there certainly is some time that will need to be spent supervising a summer intern, most employers will find that that supervision occurs very naturally as students spend time shadowing the attorney and accompanying them on their day-to-day tasks.  Simply through observation and working closely with the attorney, many employers will find that it is easy to convey to summer interns what needs to be done, particularly when the summer intern has spent some time working closely with the attorney.  In addition, employers often find that their support staff is eager to help a summer intern find their way around the office if it means there is additional help available for work to get done over the course of the summer. 
8. What’s in it for me?  The program makes finding summer help easy. We collect the resumes so that you don’t go have to through the hassle of posting a job. In addition, employers participating in the program can often get summer help for little or no cost. Plus, you might find that you learn something new from  a student – often they provide a fresh perspective and certainly a good deal more tech savvy! Finally, its important to support the overall goal of furthering diversity in the legal profession in Evansville. 
The Evansville Bar Association Diversity Committee encourages you to take a look at the resumes of available candidates.  It’s easy to do.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact either Susan Vollmer at susan@evvbar.org  or Laura Scott, Chair of the EBA Diversity Recruiting Subcommittee, at lscott@bamberger.com.—Laura A. Scott
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